Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: 
J Lockhart, S Pannell (Chairman), G Peabody, D Perowne, H Seekings (Vice-Chairman), J Taylor,

and M Strong (County Councillor, arrived late with her husband) and four members of the public
Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 12 November 2015 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome 
1. Apologies from R Coates and PCSO S Kirby were accepted.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
· D Perowne declared an interest in item 10 planning application at Forty Winks, the applicant   is related to him. 
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting 10 September were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
· Wildflower verges still to be marked out






     DP
· Chairman to speak to owner regarding trimming of crab apple tree at the bridge

     SP
5. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns and for             reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
Police report: No crime; two calls to police - 1 x wildlife, 1 x concern for safety.

A member of the public spoke about the overgrown sycamore tree in the churchyard overhanging The Street, the branches have probably grown 6ft this year.

NCCllr M Strong 

· encouraged people to take part in the County Council’s budget consultation / survey Reimaging Norfolk.

· reminded the council to check the footpaths on the definitive map and register if required.

· noted that the Coast Hopper from Cromer to Hunstanton was running an hourly service with no subsidy from the County Council

· noted that the Campaign to Protect Rural England has taken up the issue to exclude local housing societies from the proposed legislation on the Right to Buy.
· confirmed that Great Snoring is included in the second rollout of faster Broadband

· mentioned that mobile phone ‘not spots’ are being addressed and it is hoped that existing masts will be upgraded to improve overall coverage.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
6. Development report from housing working group
The group has met twice. It was agreed to send out a sheet with the Newsletter informing the village of the current situation regarding the need for affordable housing. Following feedback, Walsingham Estate will be approached.
7. Environment:
· Highways 
· Items to report:
1. problem of leaf debris on pavement from the church towards the cross roads
2. stakes on verge at South House
· The knolls
· It was agreed to ask via the Newsletter for quotes to cut the three knolls April to Oct -         12 cuts per season. 
· Replacement tree for the lower knoll. It was decided to ask via the Newsletter whether residents are in favour or not of replacing the tree.
· Footpaths

· G Peabody offered to clear the leaves from the footpath by the Church.

     GP
· It was noted that the definitive map should be checked to ensure that the public            SP       footpaths in the parish are registered.

· Litter pick on Sunday 15 November at 10 am.
· Working Party to tidy up village: for future consideration
· Frequency of dog waste collection: currently fortnightly in summer, monthly in winter. It was decided to keep this under review.
8. Street furniture:
· Parish Clock

· Thanks to J Taylor for changing the time.

· Funds have been offered to cover the cost of scaffolding and repairs to the clock. It was agreed that the clock should be repainted at the same time as the repairs. The Clerk was asked to make the necessary arrangements and liaise with the Churchwarden.
· Notice board

· Thanks to a local resident for completing the flint upstand below the notice board.
· Thanks to A Swan for the new sign on the board.
· Kiosk - order for replacement hinge to be followed up.
· Signs

· To note that Thursford Road sign has been replaced.

· Sign for The Loke, to establish from NNDC if it is an adopted road.
9. Allotments:
· Report from working group. Changes to allotment tenancy agreement were confirmed.
· The Clerk asked to confirm whether allotment holders have been notified of change in agreement.

· Allotment tidy up. Thanks to D Perowne and J Taylor for organising.
· The Clerk was asked to send a letter to the former tenant of allotment number 8 to clarify that the allotment had been cleared and re-let as he had not paid the rent since 2012.
· It was agreed that the signs for the allotments would be A4.
10. Planning:
· To consider proposals from NNDC
Forty Winks, Fakenham Road, ref: PF/15/1270
Demolition of single-storey dwelling and erection of two-storey dwelling and detached double garage with studio above. Following a site visit the following comments were submitted: Great Snoring Parish Council supports the application for the redevelopment of the site. However it is disappointed that the design of the proposed property is not more imaginative - for instance more use of decorative flint work on the gable end.
Manor House PF/15/1311: Retention of children’s play area and equipment. No objection.
· To note decisions made by NNDC
School Farm, Fakenham Rd conversion of barns to form two dwellings ref: PF/15/039: approved.
· Fence at Manor House (responses from NNDC and NCC). 
The Planning Officer noted that he had advised the owners that the fence could only be retained above 1 m in height with planning consent. However if the fence was below 1 m planning consent would not be required as it would be classed as permitted development. The Highways Officer noted that there appeared to be some encroachment but there did not appear to be any real detriment to the highway user. The Planning Officer is working with the owner to establish the most appropriate way forward.
11. Financial business:
· To note receipts: NNDC Precept £1500 and LCTSG £126.00; allotment rent £32.50
· The balances on sign bank statements were confirmed as at 16 Oct 2015: 
Current account: £1,396.55; Savings account: £4,431.82.
· The following payments were approved:
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses Aug – Nov)
	100213
	83.88

	Social Club (hire of room)
	100214
	10.00

	Tim Pringle (cutting the knolls)
	100215
	280.00

	Norse (grounds maintenance Gurney’s Ground)
	100216
	179.00

	Walsingham Estate Properties Ltd (rent for allotment land)
	100217
	120.00

	Rodent Service (East Anglia) Ltd (pest control)
	100218
	72.00

	J Taylor (board for notice boards)
	taken off allotment rent
	8.50

	total
	
	£ 753.38


· The application for £38 (for training and cost of scanner) from the Transparency Fund for Smaller Authorities (administered by NorfolkALC & NALC) was approved.

12. To consider and set the Budget and Precept for 2016-17 (see attached information):
· The figures were reviewed. It was agreed to keep £400 in reserve for clock repairs.

· It was agreed to add £200 to the suggested precept for clock repairs because it was necessary to build up a fund as access the clock face required scaffolding (approx cost £1,500) and replacement parts for the mechanism would be costly.

· It was agreed to accept the LCSTG of £220 from NNDC

· It was agreed to set the Precept at £3,300 (an increase of 10%). 

· The Precept form was completed and signed.
13. IT – computer: 
· It was noted that a laptop has been donated by Sure Computers, Holt for use by residents.  The Clerk was asked to write a letter of thanks. The laptop had already been used during           Tea at the Club and hopefully will be housed at the Club. 
· It was suggested that the Parish Council could contribute to the cost of wifi (from the           Parish Plan fund). G Peabody would research the costs.
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14. Communicating with the village:
· Newsletter

15. Reports from parish councillors:
· Standards Meeting 16 Sept Fakenham - attended by Chairman, covered NNDC Standards Committee, the Code of Conduct, transparency and declarations of interest.
16. Communication from members of the public:
· Concern raised about large tree overhanging The Street from the Churchyard. Resident had been advised to contact the PCC Secretary and Churchwarden.
· Request for convex mirror on the village sign knoll. The Clerk informed the council that Highways had a policy not to erect convex mirrors.
17. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual

· NNDC planning workshop at The Maltings, Wells on Wed 25 Nov at 6.30 pm SP GP DP          HS JT to attend.
· To note Rights of Way and Byways Course to be held in Kettlestone Village Hall on Monday 8 February at 7pm. Cost per Parish Council £10. SP GP DP HS JT to attend.
18. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting:
· Allotments: Avian flu, notice of new tenancy agreement
· Change of signatories
19.     To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 14 Jan 2016.
PAGE  
Signed: …………………..............................



Date………………..


Chairman

- 374 -

